Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd, Donald Byam and Betty Hooper.

Peter Herbert came in to discuss his taxes. Mr. & Mrs. Robert Fehsinger also came in, feeling their assessment to be too high.

Brian Towne came to dispute the manner in which the property of Dr. Townes was assessed in relation to Current Use.

The Selectmen appointed William Elliott as a regular member to the fill Board of Adjustment to finish the term of Donald Byam , this appointment to terminate as of the March 1981 Town Meeting.